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CRG Clubs: 
No. IL Daffodil Society 

Plantaholics 
Potpourri 
Seedlings 

Wildflowers 
 

Council Motto: 
“Enjoy nature’s bounty and 
beauty through work and 

creativity.” 
 

Council Website: 
http://councilofrockfordgardener
s.org/ 
 

Upcoming Meetings: 
(Per website, 

 check with club to verify) 

 

Plantaholics 
4/2/19 

Topic-Margaret Roach’s Garden 
@ Mary Ann Miller’s 

 

Potpourri 
4/16/19 

Fresh Easter Arrangement $40 
@Event Floral Loves Park 

 
Seedlings 
4/15/19 

Anderson Gardens Tour 
6 PM 

 
Wildflower 

4/25/19 
Country Side Nursery 

Crystal Lake, IL 
 

Additional information regarding all clubs can 
be found at:  http://counfogardeners.org/ 

March 2019 

 

      From the President’s Pen  
Co-Presidents: Ann Somers & Sarah Britton 

 

Spring! Seems it is a long time coming… though I suspect 

we think that every year! 

Mark your calendars for April 24! Deb Bieschke has been 

hard at work planning our CRG Spring Luncheon and 

Scholarship Fundraiser. The flyer with all information can 

be found in this newsletter, on our website 

http://councilofrockfordgardeners.org and coming soon 

to your email inbox.  We hope you’ll join us! If unable to 

attend please consider making a donation to our 

scholarship fund. The proceeds from our luncheons fund 

our scholarships and our FREE Garden Walk. Help us keep 

those great traditions going!  

 

Keep playing in the dirt, 

Ann & Sarah 
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SUBMIT questions or 
comments to: 

CRGnews4u@gmail.com 
 
REMEMBER to keep your 

e-mail address current 
with your individual club 

and the Council. 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Please RSVP using the form above, or 
the form on the Council of Rockford 
Gardeners website.  If you are unable to 
attend and would like to donate to this 
great cause, please make that selection 
on the form as well.   
 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 24, 2019 



 
 
 

–– 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
Our sincere condolences to the Lightcap family 

 on the death of Lorraine Lightcap. 

 

Lorraine was a founding member of Potpourri  

Garden Club.  

 

Our thoughts and prayers are with the Lightcap 

family.  

 

Volunteer Visions & Voices: 
 

Our individual garden clubs and members 
are constantly supporting local agencies 
and people with their time and talents.   
 

If you &/or your individual club have a 
volunteer event or opportunity you would 
like to share, please email information to 
crgnews4u@gmail.com 
 

Below is a photo of the thank you letter I 
recently received from Cards for 
Hospitalized Kids.  I pick up supplies at the 
dollar store.  Such an easy, inexpensive 
way to brighten someone’s day! 
 

http://www.cardsforhospitalizedkids.com/ 
 

 
 

 
 

 
   

 
Kathy Batzkall shared the above 
information regarding an event in 
celebration of Earth Day which is being 
held at Womanspace.  Please use this 
link for additional information and to 
register:  Womanspace - EarthMatters: 
Earth Day Celebration: Protect Our 
Species (EM18-24) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Please share information you have 
regarding upcoming events by e-mailing 

the information to 
CRGnews4u@gmail.com 
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Horticulture Happenings  

 
 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 

Information regarding the 92nd Annual Convention  

of the 

Garden Clubs of Illinois, Inc.  

can be found on the next page of this newsletter. 

 

Please visit their website at 

https://www.gardenclubsofillinois.org/event-information 

to read up on this and other events of the GCI. 

 

 

  

https://www.gardenclubsofillinois.org/event-information


 
 
 

 



 
 
 

REPORTS FROM 3/4/19 COUNCIL MEETING 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Balance as of December 31, 2018..………………..…………….……….. $1,691.81 
Receipts………………………………………………………………………………   1,150.25 
Balance………………………………………………………………………………. 2,842.06 
 
Total disbursements…………………………………………………………….     72.00 
Ending Balance as of February 28, 2019.....……..……………………. $2,770.06 

Submitted by Becki Dennis, Treasurer 
 
 
Programs – Ann Somers reported that our Spring Luncheon will be held on Wednesday, April 24th 
at Mauh-Nah-Tee-See Country Club.   The speaker is Phil Rezin, owner of Wild Birds Unlimited, and 
he will speak about “Birds, Butterflies & Native Plants”.  Ann will send the flyer out to the club 
presidents, and it will be in the newsletter.    
 
 December 11th is the date for our Holiday Luncheon. 
 
Publicity –Ann Somers reported that we need someone to take over Publicity.  Arch Smith will do 
the publicity for the Garden Walk.  Meghan Bowe will write an article for Chicagoland Gardening.     
  
Awards – Elaine Parrovechio reported that if anyone would like to nominate a member who has 
gone above and beyond helping with their club or Council, please let Elaine know. 
 
Civic and Conservation – Diane Donze had no report.   
 
Garden Walk – Arch Smith reported the Garden Walk will be held on Wednesday, June 19th from 
1 – 8 P.M.  He contacted Monica Gibbons who said she would be willing to do the brochure but 
couldn’t do it till sometime in May.  He is working on other options for the brochure. 
 
Arch had samples of the Garden Walk bookmarks and flyers with him but has not had them printed 
yet.  He is working on having them printed for free. 
 
He also has the Garden Walk representative folders with him today and will hand them out to the 
representatives.   
 
Horticulture – Ann Somers reported that Gina Ross will write a Horticulture article.   
 
Hospitality – Mary Pinter reported that our next meeting will be on Monday, April 1st.  Mary 
questioned whether we would like to keep our meetings as breakfast meetings or have a mix of 
breakfast and lunch meetings.  After discussion and vote, we will continue having breakfast meetings, 
except for the March installation of officers meeting which is a lunch meeting.  
 
Newsletter – Ann Somers requested that we send any information to Shirley Wiklund by 
Monday. 
 
Parliamentarian – Mary Pinter reported that all is OK. 
 



 
 
 

REPORTS FROM 3/4/19 COUNCIL MEETING CONTINUED 

 
 
Sunshine – Peg Goral reported that she sent a card to Martha Bauch.  She will send a card to 
Lorraine White.  Peg said that she saw Martha, and she is doing well but will have more surgery.  Ann 
reported that she saw Ginny Hatwich, and she was walking with a cane but out by herself and driving. 
 
Ways & Means – Karin Emery had no report. 
 
Website – Ann Somers reported that the orchid pictures on our website are beautiful.     She 
requested that the club presidents proof their page on the website for any errors.  Contact Kathy 
Batzkall if there are any questions.    
 
 
 

 

Council of Rockford Gardeners 

FREE Garden Walk 

Wednesday, June 19, 2019 

1 pm – 8 pm 

 
www.councilofrockfordgardeners.org 

 

http://www.councilofrockfordgardeners.org/

